
;,- "' Department of Immigration 
and Border Protection 

DEPUTY SECRETARY 

08 November 2017 

Ms Katy Balmarks 
PGPA Act Review Secretary 
Department of Finance 
One Canberra Avenue 
FORREST ACT 2603 

Dear Ms Balmarks 

Thank you for the opportunity to provide a submission to the Independent Review of the Public 

Governance, Performance and Accountability Act 2013 (PGPA Act) and Rule. 

Please find enclosed the Department of Immigration and Border Protection's submission. 

The Department does not hold any objections to its submission being made publicly available. 

If either you or the independent reviewers wish to discuss any aspect of the submission in 

further detail, please contact First Assistant Secretary, Enterprise Strategy, Reform and 

Performance, Peta Dunn . 

Yours sincerely 

Chief Operating Officer· 
Deputy Secretary, Corporate 

6 Chan Street Belconnen ACT 2617 
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